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Students united for Mar. 19's clean-up effort of the
recent snow storm's fallen trees. See story fcage 16.

Peeping Tom alarms
campus... again
Matthew Levy

hair, approximately 25 years old
and s'B" with a medium build.
Witnesses said the the suspect was
wearing a mustard orbrown leather
jacket, blue jeans, and tennis shoes.

After Security received a report
Thursday night, an officer searched
the area, but was unable to locate
the suspect. He took a report and
the information was used to post

Security AlertBulletins regarding
the incident.

A mandatory meeting was held
on Sunday at 10:00 for Shore resi-
dents, at which Officer Jackson
and Helen Mulhearn and Carrie
Eby from Security informed resi-
dents about the incident.

A 24-hour lockdown has been
ordered at Shore for at least a week,
during which passage willbe al-
lowed through only one door.

Jackson reminded residents not
to prop doors open or to let strang-
ers into the dorm and to make sure
it is clear who visitors are coming
to see. Also, residents were asked
to keep room doors locked and to

close and lock the kitchen window
after using it.

Security officers will be con-
tinuing regular patrols of Shore;
however, Jackson stressed the im-
portance of reporting incidents
immediately, this being the most

likely way a suspec* would be ap-
prehended.

Special to The Guilfordlan

Avoyeur was found peering into
a shower stall in Shore Hall on
Thursday, March 28 at 10:33pm.
The man was spotted by the victim
and another resident, but neither
were able to give a clear descrip-
tion.

Two similar incidents occured
in Binford Hall on Jan. 18 and 20,
but it is unknown whether the
events are related, according to
Security officer Don Jackson.

The suspect in the former inci-
dents was described as being a
white male with short, dark brown
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Jim Newlin resigns
Gall S. Kasun
News editor

Jim Newlin, Chief Financial
Officer at Guilford College, will
resign on May 3 to accept the
position of executive director of
the Eastern Music Festival.

"Having grown up on the cam-
pus and having spent most of my
professional career here, it has
been difficult to come to terms

withleaving," explained Newlin.
"I willalways appreciate the

professional and growth oppor-
tunities thatGuilford has afforded
me and Ihope in return, I have
carried my share of the load.
What I will miss most are the
friendships that have been estab-
lished over the past 27 years.

"Mymove to the Eastern Mu-
sic Festival is an easy transition,
since I served as its executive
director many years ago and also
served on its board for eleven

years. Hopefully my knowl-
edge of the Festival will allow
me to provide the leadership that
it needs and deserves," said
Newlin.
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Newlin
Newlin is a Guilford graduate. He

began working for Guilford in 1965
as assistant business manager. He
served as business manager from
1973 to 1981 and then as director of

financial affairs through 1984.
Newlin then assumed the position

of Director of Finance and Develop-
ment until 1986 when he became
vice-president for fianance and de-
velopment.

"Jim Newlin ahs added very sub-
stantially to the strength of Guilford
College during his 28 years on the

siaff," said President Bill Rogers."
"We are deeply indebted to him

his vision, his unwavering loy-

alty, wise judgment, and his respon-
sible shepherding of the assets of

Guilford," explains Rogers.
Newlin has worker closely with

Senate, WQFS, the AlumniBoard,
Friends Center, and several archi-
tects, contractors, government
regulators, auditing firms, and do-
nors.

"Jim has devoted hisprofessional
life to the college; he has served
with imagination, vision and en-
ergy, and skill," said Provost Dan
Poteet. "The college doesn't re-
place a man like Jim. It will be a
challenge to find ways to carry on
the work that he has been doing."

"Jim Newlin has been an inspi-
rational and informative source for
those of us at WQFS, past and
present," said WQFS manager Jen
Fuller. "For me personally, he has
always been one of the most ap-
proachable administration mem-
bers."

"We will deeply miss the per-
sonal presence ofJi m and this depth
of perspective which he has

brought. But he will not be far
away, and he hs assured us that we
can continue to draw on his coun-
sel, his memory, and his support,"
said Rogers.

Community Sena
Loan Fund "funding futures 1'

Gwen Beetle
Staff writer

The Guilford College Student
Loan Fund is holding the annual
Loan Fund Auction. Theauction
will be held Wednesday, April
7th, toraise money for low-inter-
est student loans. The Student
Loan Fund was initiated in 1983
by the Community Senate, as a
response to federal cutbacks in
financial aid, inorder toprovide
assistance for students in need.

The fund currently consists of
over $398,000 and the Senate is
hoping to raise approximately
$20,000 at this year's "Funding
Futures" auction, which wil1 have
a British royalty theme.

This year's auction is being
sponsored by the Community
Senate and will be held in asso-
ciation with \VFMY-TV, the
Airport Marriott Hotel, and vari-
ous other friends and patrons of
the college. The Senate is cur-
rently working on securing fur-
ther donations from Greensboro
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Pruden

really is easy." says Prudcn.
Studentconiributions, as well as

helping the cause, also help send
out a message about Guilford Col-
lege. Pruden commented, "I be-
lieve the auction is a worthy cause;
it sends a positive message that
students really want to help other
students to make higher education
more affordable and accessible."
Many studentsattendGuilford sup-
ported by loans from this fund.
Final deadline for donations is
March 31.

"Funding Futures" will be held
at the Greensboro Airport Marriott
Hotel. Starting at 7:30 there will
be a preview reception with cock-
tails and hors d' oeuvres. The bid-
ding will start at 8:30.

Tickets are $l5 with RS VP, $25

dollars at the door and $3 dollars
forGuilford students. Tickets will
be on sale in Founder's lobby; do-
nors get two complimentary tick-
ets.

Pruden further commenlcd, "I
encourage students to come to the
auction and bid and to take advan-
tage of the great deals available."

area businesses as well as donations
from students, alumni and staff.
Items to be auctioned off include
trips, dinners, jewelry and other
merchandise and services.

Michael Pruden, Student Loan
Fund Auction Committee chair, said
he would like to encourage current

Guilford students to donate items for
the auction.

"I can't emphasize enough how
important student donations to the
Student Loan Fund Auction arc. In
the past, students have donated ev-
erything from babysitting to tutor-

ing services. Believe itor not, such
items are very valuable commodi-
ties to many people and contributing


